
 

Excelsior School Fair—Sunday 2 April: Our Excelsior PS School Fair is fast approaching and our dedicated 
P&C and school staff have been working hard to ensure this major fundraiser is a great success.  We urge you to 
support your school and your child’s class activities whether it is providing donations for the stall or putting your 
name on the roster to help out on the day.  If you have not yet had the opportunity to put your name on the Stall 
Roster outside your child’s classroom please feel free to do so.  If you are unable to come in to write your name 
down, please send a note in your child’s diary or send an email stating your availability.  We are currently in need 
of a lot more helpers! Your assistance, however big or small, is greatly appreciated by the entire Excelsior PS 
community.   

P&C Annual General Meeting: Last night your P&C committee held their AGM to re-elect office bearers and 
begin planning events for the coming year.  I am very happy to report that all positions were filled and everyone is 
focused on the upcoming fair and other exciting events for 2017.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank the 
2016 P&C committee for all of their hard work and dedication to Excelsior PS students and the wider school 
community.  Welcome to all of our new and existing 2017 members, we look forward to a very productive year. 

2017 P&C Office Bearers: 

President-Claire Robbins Vice President- Natalie Watts  Secretary- Erin Svean Treasurer- Shelley Halton   

Student Workbooks: Workbooks will be sent home at the end of next week as an integral part of our reporting to 
parents process.  Your child’s workbook is a sample of the usual standard of work that he/she produces in class 
and parents are asked to go through the workbook with their child and discuss the work completed. It is important 
to focus on all of the positive aspects your child is demonstrating in class as well as discussing the areas that may 
require improvement. Please take the time to fill in the comment section and sign the proforma that has been 
glued into the workbook.  Workbooks need to be returned to class by the following Monday.   

Summer Inter-School Carnival:  Our year 5 & 6 students have been training hard before school and during 
lunch time to ensure they are prepared for the upcoming carnival which is taking place on Friday 24 March.  Our 
Excelsior PS teams will be participating in the following sports at various venues; tee-ball, cricket, basketball and 

volleyball.  We wish them the best of luck and hope they enjoy their day representing our school, working as part 
of a team and ‘Reaching for the stars!’ 

 
Simone Hall 
Principal 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Tuesday 21 March Harmony Day 

Friday 24 March B3 Assembly & Aussie of the Month 

Summer Interschool Carnival 

Sunday 2 April EXCELSIOR SCHOOL FAIR! 

Independent Public School 

63 Shreeve Road Canning Vale  W.A. 6155 
Tel: 9455 5811 
Email: excelsior.ps.reception@education.wa.edu.au 
www.excelsiorps.wa.edu.au 

ABSENTEE SMS: 0438 936 827 

Reminder 

Harmony Day 

Tuesday 21 March 

Please bring $5 payment to the office ASAP! 

Excelsior Fair 

Sunday 2 April 10-3pm 

Your help is needed! 
Please call Claire  
Ph 0413 606 151 

NEWSLETTER 



MERIT AWARDS 

B5 ASSEMBLY 

Last week B5 hosted the school assembly. We all dressed up as scientists. We also introduced STEM to parents 
and students. STEM is an acronym for Science, Technology, Engineering, Mathematics. 

In class we have STEM Fridays where we build things such as towers and bridges out of things like pop sticks and 
paper. 

After assembly we had families come to class and take part in a STEM challenge. It was a lot of fun. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had a lot of fun on our assembly day. We hope everyone enjoyed it as 
much as we did. 

Our favourite part was singing the STEM song, which was tricky to sing. 

 

GO SCIENCE!!! 
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A1 Divseerat Ethan 

A2 Miguel Rihanna 

A3 Nevaya Zainab 

A4 Fatima Holly 

B1 Lucas Cody 

B2 Benjamin Teegan 

B3 Hiranmayee Chloe 

B4 Malcolm Phoebe 

B5 Adam Kiara 

B6 Joshua Emma 

C1 QiQi Lachlan 

C3 Indianna Zak 

C4 Mykia Siddhi 

C6 Caitlyn Caleb 

E2 Samantha Cohen 

E3 Oliver Adam 

 ITALIAN B4 

 SPORT C1 

 MUSIC Hilal 

 GOLDEN 
BROOM 

B6 

 ART A1 

INTERNET AGREEMENT FORMS 

Just a reminder that we need all Internet Agreement forms signed and returned to school  ASAP, 

This will enable our students to engage in the digital technologies part of the Australian curriculum. 



 

ARE YOU LEAVING EXCELSIOR? 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  

The winners for the Fair Poster Competition are: 
1st prize: Olivia (C1) wins unlimited rides all day at the fair.  
2nd prize: Paige (C3) and Yidan (C6) both win $20 worth of ride tickets 
to use at the fair. 
3rd prize: The P&C decided the rest of the posters were equally as good so 
everyone else who submitted a poster, has won a $5 ride ticket to use at the 
fair.  
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SCHOOL BANKING 

Excelsior PS has school banking every week on a Wednesday morning from 
8.15 to 9am in the school library. Information packs for parents are available on 
request. Happy banking! 

                            VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

Thank you to all parents who have paid these essential contributions to your school. Please pay this to the office 
as soon as possible as the school includes your contributions in our annual budget. $60 a year works out to be 
$1.20 a week, or just 24 cents a day for the education of your child. 

 

 

 

 

Your contribution assists in providing educational events and activities that increases the enjoyment, knowledge 
and skills (academic and social) for every child in our school.  

  Amount Paid to date % 

Kindy 4800 2640 55% 

Pre-primary 3600 1860 52% 

Primary 19860 9030 45% 

Total 28260 13530 48% 

The Lunch Box Canteen News 
Open Thursday and Friday 
 

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭǎ 
The Lunchbox Canteen has pop-up specials that are available for two weeks or 
until they are gone! These meals are in addition to the normal menu. They are 
one-off items that are changed regularly and made from yummy home cooked 
recipes. This week our special is mildly spiced /ƘƛŎƪŜƴ /ǳǊǊȅ ŀƴŘ wƛŎŜ. All yours 
for ƻƴƭȅ ϷпΦрл – don’t miss out, limited amounts only!  
tƻŜƳ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ  
Usually, the blackboard outside the canteen features a Joke of the Week but 
this term there are some changes. 
Introducing tƻŜƳ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ! Look out for a new poem today. 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ 
A huge thank you to our wonderful volunteers. We have been privileged to 
have some new faces in the canteen, which is fantastic. In particular, thank you 
to Kate, Tracey and Frances for your invaluable help over the last few weeks! 
We couldn’t manage without volunteers and we appreciate all the time given - 
it makes the canteen run so much more smoothly. 
We hope to see you soon!  
/ƘǊƛǎǝƴŜΣ {ǘŀŎŜȅ ŀƴŘ 5ŜōōƛŜΦ 

A BIG THANK YOU 

To all the wonderful volunteers who helped 
with the sausage sizzle on election day. 
Your help was very much appreciated! 

Many hands made light work! 

P&C Parents Afternoon Tea  
 

Will be held on Thursday 23 March 2:15pm.  

Please come join us for a cuppa and a chat in 

the staff room. Our P&C will be providing us 

with some tasty treats. 

I look forward to seeing you all again.  

Have a wonderful 

week. 

Chantal 

School Chaplain 
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